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SCENE 1 – INT. 

We see a FAMILY, posing for a family picture. The MOTHER and FATHER 
are wearing serious expressions while their SON, presentable and 
seemingly perfect, has a big smile on his face. The FAMILY is wearing 
white clothes and the only thing breaking the flood of white is the 
bright, colorful cap of the SON. On the background, we see a calendar 
and a clock loudly ticking. 

 

CUT TO BLACK: 

TITLE: VIVERE LA VITA 

 

CUT TO: 

SCENE 2 – INT. 

The PARENTS finally breaks into a wide smile. The FATHER removes the 
SON’S CAP and ruffles his hair then puts the cap back to his head. 
Meanwhile, the MOTHER lovingly kisses the SON by his forehead. The 
PARENTS embrace their SON. Hand in hand, we see them leave together 
while the SON follows them out with his eyes. 

 

We focus on the clock for a few minutes as it ticks backwards. This 
time, we see the SON’S HAND toying with a PAPER PLANE. 

 

The still SON is wearing the same clothes together with the cap but 
they are dirty. His PARENTS comes to him. The FATHER takes the soiled 
paper plane away from his hands and replaces it with “The Little 
Prince” book while his MOTHER removes his cap and smoothens his 
crumpled clothes. The paper plane is thrown to the side. 

 

The clock, once again, moves backwards. We see a hand flipping to the 
last page of “The Little Prince” book. 

 

Books about the world surrounds the still SON. His FATHER takes “The 
Little Prince” book away from his hands while his MOTHER gives him a 
musical instrument on his hand. The PARENTS look at him proudly and 
they leave hand in hand. 

 



The clock ticks backward as usual. We see the sad smile of the SON 
turn into a frown. His fingers tap on top of the musical instrument 
almost robotically. 

 

We go back to the SON and see him surrounded by trophies and medals. 
His PARENTS are already there, his FATHER taking the musical 
instrument away from his hands and the MOTHER putting the toga on him. 
The FATHER moved to put a medal on the SON while the MOTHER places a 
diploma on his hands. A CAMERAMAN enters as the PARENTS leave. As the 
CAMERAMAN starts counting with his hands, the SON’s frown slowly turns 
into a forced smile then the camera flashes. 

 

The clock ticks backward once then a bunch of medals start falling on 
the ground. 

 

A GUY, the son’s friend who is dressed in casual clothes, passes by 
but stops beside the frowning SON. He sits beside him and examines him 
critically. He takes the diploma, removes the toga, and tosses it 
away. Satisfied, the FRIEND brings out a game console and gives the 
SON one also. He smirks and starts playing a game. 

 

We focus and see panic seeping into the SON’s eyes. 

 

The PARENTS passes and there are no signs of the FRIEND except for the 
game console in his hands. The FATHER continues to pass by while the 
MOTHER stops and notices the SON frowning. She approaches him and 
turns his frown into a smile with her fingers. She steps back to check 
at him and makes a motion to leave until she notices the game console. 
She takes it away and replaces a book in his hands. 

 

We focus once again on the face of the SON and see his face twitching 
from the strain of his forced smile. 

 

His FRIEND immediately comes to his side and takes the book, only to 
replace it with a pack of cigarettes. As he leaves, he encounters the 
FATHER. The FATHER suspiciously looks at the friend and furiously 
throws the pack of cigarettes away and places a book on MC’s hands. He 
makes his SON wear glasses. 

 



We see the son’s smile start cracking. 

 

As the FRIEND passes by, he takes the book and immediately, almost 
secretly, places a game on his hands then hastily leaves. The MOTHER 
takes the game away, replaces it with a book, and ties a necktie 
around his neck. 

 

The son’s smile cracks more and we notice his lips quivering. 

 

FRIEND violently throws the book away, gives him a swiss knife, and 
leaves. The FATHER throws the cigarette and shoves the book to him, 
his MOTHER makes him wear a scientist coat. 

 

The son’s lips quiver angrily as if holding his anger at bay. 

 

We now have a series of FAST CUTS… 

A hand throws the book away 

A hand shoves the swiss knife 

A hand throws the knife to the side 

A book is shoved to his hand 

A stethoscope is hung around his neck 

The son’s shaky breathe 

A hand throws the book away 

A hand shoves a swiss knife to him 

A hand throws the knife to the side 

A book is shoved to his hand 

A hand forces his hand to hold the book 

The son’s hand starts shaking 

A hand throws the book away 

A hand throws the knife to the side 

A book is shoved to the son’s hand 

A hand shoves a swiss knife to him 



Firm grip on the book 

The son’s teeth chatters 

A hand shoves a swiss knife to him 

A book is shoved to his hand 

A hand throws the book away 

A hand throws the knife to the side 

The son’s shaky knuckles almost turning white 

The son’s eyes darting left and right 

The firm grip on the book 

A book is shoved to his hand 

A hand throws the knife to the side 

A hand shoves the swiss knife to him 

A hand throws the book away 

 

And we end the fast cuts with the SON calmly inhaling and exhaling and 
the clock stops ticking forever. 

 

We see the SON, lost and devoid of emotion, staring forward into 
space. As we zoom out, we notice he’s wearing what his parents wanted 
him to be – a man wearing a scientist coat, a stethoscope hung around 
his neck, glasses to make him see well after countless of nights 
burying himself in books, crisp and blinding white clothes with a 
matching tie. He slowly turns his head to the side as if he was never 
there. We continue to zoom out until we see that he is behind the bars 
and outside, there is the same paper plane we saw at the beginning of 
the film. 

 

The focus is on the paper plane. It has no creases, purely white, and 
majestically folded as if it was too good to be true. 

 

We bring our attention back to the SON and far away from what we have 
expected as gloomy and depressing, he is genuinely smiling with an 
artwork in his hands. We see paintbrushes of various sizes, different 
light colored paint tubes, papers with brightly painted pictures, and 
a color palettes smeared with dreamy colors as if everything was 
simply a bad dream. 


